

FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
The April meeting of the Baconton Community Charter School (BCCS) Governing Board Finance Committee convened online via Zoom at 6:30 PM on Tuesday, April 9, 2020.  The online meeting was necessary due to the continuing stay-at-home order in effect as a result of the COVID-19 coronavirus pandemic.  Members in attendance included Larry Burkett, Lynn Pinson, Benjamin Brooks, Jenny Van Meter, and John Hilliard.  Rashelle Beasley participated as a guest.  
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Burkett presented the March financial reports for Profit and Loss and Balance Sheet.  The Profit and Loss report covered the year to date.  The committee members reviewed the reports with minor discussion.  Notable entries included payment of legal services for the year and payment for work at the baseball field.   The baseball field work will be reimbursed from donations. 

Mrs. Pinson reported on the status of CARES funding.  The school’s auditor was tasked with collecting additional information requested by the bank.  Mrs. Pinson also reported on a digital learning grant received in the amount of $174,400.  The grant money will be used to purchase additional Chromebooks plus computer upgrades for teachers. 

The members reviewed the proposed budget for next year and discussed the funding sources.  Mrs. Pinson and Mr. Burkett explained changes to major expense categories including salaries, transportation, food service, and facilities.  Although the exact funding amounts for next year are unknown, the proposed budget will be ready for presentation at the May budget hearing and Board meeting.  

Next, the committee members discussed the school’s bus service. The Finance Committee recommends discontinuing the bus service next year and notifying affected families immediately in order for them to make alternate plans.  In conjunction with this action, the members considered changes to the aftercare program to make it even more affordable and responsive to student’s needs.  

Mr. Burkett is still collecting proposals for the new kitchen.  In addition, an urgent need exists for more classroom space in middle and high school.  Proposals for additional classroom space will be sought as well.  

The Finance Committee meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM.  

Respectfully submitted,
John Hilliard
